CCSA Meeting Aspen, May 18-19, 1995, Minutes

Attending

Adams State: Lawrence Gomez Colorado Christian College: Jody Stainaker Colorado College: Cindy Funk Colorado School of Mines: Ron Brummett Colorado State University: Karen Black and Carla Johnson Fort Lewis College: Allyn Talg Mesa State College: Rich Baca Regis University: Linda Helwig and Tamara Golden University of Colorado-Boulder: Gordon Gray, Lynne Boyle, and Shelley Sutter University of Colorado-Denver: Lissa Gallagher, Jonne Kranning University of Denver: Nancy Pool Dixson University of Northern Colorado: David Cessna and Alice Potter University of Southern Colorado: Scott Bicknell Western State College: Layne Nelson

Minutes

Approved: Moved-Nancy Pool Dixson; Second-David Cessna

Treasurer's Report

Approved: Moved-David Cessna; Second-Nancy Pool Dixson Additional expenses yet to be paid from treasury: Chuck Davidshofer's lodging and mileage, training expenses.

By-law Change

change to by-laws passed. CCSA will meet two times each year, for two days each meeting.

When: November and May Days: Thursday and Friday (Actual times decided by president based upon program content)

1995-96 Meetings November 16 & 17, 1995: Hosted by Regis University (Linda Helwig) May 16 & 17, 1996: Hosted by Mesa State College (Rich Baca)

Committee Reports

Professional Development Committee members: Linda Helwig, Jody Stalnaker, Tamara Golden, and Shelley Sutter. Committee will continue to advise president on training and development for meetings. Current suggestions for meetings are continued sessions with Chuck Davidshofer on assessments, and legislators to raise visibility of CCSA. If you have suggestions about future professional development topics please contact Linda Helwig Chair or Allyn Talg, President.

Shared Resources Committee Members: Layne Nelson, Cindy Funk and Carla Johnson. Committee presented results of resources survey, one to each organization.

Promoting and Strengthening the Profession Committee Members: Allyn Talg, Gordon Gray, Ron Brummett, Scott Bicknell, Alice Potter and Lissa Gallagher. Committee will continue addressing the ways of P&SP. Presented results of survey to members. Rich Baca joined the committee as Chair for Legislative issues. The committee will do more news releases and plan activities around the NCDA Career Month (November).

Credential Files

Discussion regarding usefulness and cost effectiveness of credential files. General consensus is that schools will gradually get out of the credential business by encouraging students to handle their own credentials. Surveys have shown that most school districts do not care who sends the letters of recommendations any longer. School Districts need to verify all credentials anyway.

Teacher Fairs

Schools participating in Teacher Fairs met to discuss the mailing for the 1996 Teacher Fairs. Lynne Boyle presented what had been done and asked for okay to **increase budget for mailing** which was **approved** by participating schools.

Mailing will be done through University of Northern Colorado. Send addresses to Alice Potter. Mailing will go out in Mid September so that school districts that make early decisions on attendance will have the Colorado information.

Insertsneed to be **to Lynne Boyle at CU-Boulder by August 1, 1995.** Contact Lynne by the **second week of June to confirm dates**. All other changes to Lynne as soon as possible, too.

Professional Development

Watched video sessions demonstrating four styles of career counseling and discussed effectiveness of each.

Chuck Davidshofer presented on Friday morning. He discussed the Strong Interest Inventory in detail and briefly, the Kuder, Enhanced CAI, Jackson Vocational Interest Survey, Vocational Preference Inventory and Campbell's Interest and Skill Survey. It was an excellent session. The consensus was that we needed to have Chuck return, perhaps at the November meeting to discuss using the Myers-Briggs and the strong together.